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Panui to Parents, Caregivers & Friends of the School     May 2016  

TǛnǕ tǕtou katoa 
 
Welcome back to staff, students and families as Term 
2 is well underway. Also, a warm welcome to Queen 
Elizabeth College to new students and their families. 
 
The last of the Physical Education Camps, the Year 13 
Camp, took place at the end of last term as well as the 
Basic Leaders course for five students from the  
Service Academy. All of the students involved valued 
these experiences and were proud of their  
achievements. 
 
The recent school holidays were quite a busy time for 
a number of our students. Practices for our Pasifika 
group carried on throughout the holidays in preparation 
for Pasifika Fusion at the end of this term. A number of 
Gateway students and some administration staff  
completed a First Aid course, towards a First Aid  
Certificate. Also, our Service Academy students  
represented our school at the ANZAC Day Dawn  
Service and Year 13 students attended the Civic  
Service. The school has received a number of  
positive comments about how well the Service  
Academy represented the school at the Dawn Service.  
 
On Monday members of the Peer Support Team were 
invited to a Rotary Lunch to share with the Rotary 
members what Peer Support at Queen Elizabeth  
College involves. The students all did well and we 
would like to acknowledge the Rotary Club for  
providing some funds towards Peer Support. 
 
This term is an important term in the academic  
calendar, with a number of the NCEA subjects having 
assessments underway or about to start. Also, we 
have school examinations for all year groups planned 
in the middle of the term. We would appreciate your 
support by asking your child what they are currently 
working on at school and if they have any  
assessments that are coming up. 
 
Winter sport is underway and we have teams for  
netball, badminton, rugby (including girlsô rugby) and 
basketball. A reminder to all students playing sport that 
attendance at practices is an expectation of  
commitment to your team. Draws for the sports are 
posted on Facebook as well as on our website. A big 
thank you to staff and whanau members who have  
offered to coach/manage teams - it is greatly  
appreciated. A further reminder for students that  have 
made the half  fee payments, to continue to make  
regular payments to cover the remainder of the fees.  

Our breakfast club has been running since Term Two 
and the number of students that attend is growing. I 
would like to thank the parents that come in and run 
the breakfast club.   
 
There are a number of events that are coming up  
including the Manawatu Inter-Secondary School Cross 
Country on the 18th of May and the ICONs  
presentation is coming up on May 26. Finally,  
nominations are currently open for the Board of  
Trustees elections. More information is included in the 
newsletter. 
 
Naku na 
   
Mike Houghton 
Principal / Tumuaki 
 

As mentioned elsewhere on this page a number of our students 
represented Queen Elizabeth College at the Palmerston North 
ANZAC Day Dawn Service and the ANZAC Day Civic Service. 
Pictured are Paul, Cameron, Ryan, Ao, Sabrina, Hinehou and 
Eta. Cameron and Eta laid the wreath on behalf of the school. 

ANZAC Day Services 

Ma te tuakana ko totika te teina, mo 
te teina ko totika te tuakana 
 

From the older sibling the younger 
one learns the right way to do 
things and from the younger sibling 
the older one learns to be tolerant 



 

 

Queen Elizabeth College 

 

Respect 
Manaakitanga 

 
Responsibility 
Kawengatanga 

 
Commitment 

Manawanuitanga 
 

Connectedness 
Whanaungatanga 
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TUESDAYS & THURSDAYS  
8.15am - 8.45am  

In the Hall  

Remember to visit our website 

www.qec.school.nz 

During the holidays, Gateway students as well as a 
couple of administration staff members successfully 
completed a First Aid course. The course included a 
mix of theory as well as practical elements, which  
culminated in students being given a range of possible 
first aid scenarios. 

PB4L Focus 

The current PB4L focus at Queen Elizabeth College is 
to listen to and follow instructions in the classroom, 
with the emphasis on following instructions the first 
time that they are given. 
 
This is important to ensure that students settle into 
class quickly and the emphasis is on the learning that 
is planned.    

First Aid Training  
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The Year 13 Camp took place in the last week of Term 1. The camp was based around the Whanganui River and 
included sections of hiking, cycling and kayaking.   

Year 13 Camp  


